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Muddling Health Canada’s 
powers and diluting 
accountability

The opioid crisis is indeed serious, and 
there is an urgent need to propose and 
consider options for dealing with it. It is 
fair to suggest that Health Canada, as our 
regulator of drug safety, should play a 
major role in such considerations.1 

The truth is, however, Health Canada 
has not served us well in the past in regard 
to drug safety. It does not help matters 
when the powers of our regulator to over-
see drug safety are characterized incor-
rectly, as in this article.1 Although in 2014 
Health Canada “spun” Vanessa’s Law as giv-
ing it new powers to recall pharmaceuticals 
from the market, the truth is it always had 
the power to stop sales if there was even a 
whiff of a safety concern.2 The problem was 
that Health Canada rarely used this power. 

There is a closely interconnected rela-
tionship between Health Canada and the 
pharmaceutical industry that calls for an in-
depth analysis of the culture within Health 
Canada and the political system within 
which it exists. To perpetuate the myth that 
Health Canada has had the power to take 
unsafe drugs off the market only since the 
introduction of Vanessa’s Law in 2014 
relieves the regulator of accountability for 
past regulatory failures and the unaccept-
able state of drug safety today.
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